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May 19, 1980

Docket No. 50-133

Mrs. Helen Miller
Secretary-Treasurer
Vererans Memorial Building
House Committee E
3438 Summer Street \ = 3
Fureka, California 95501

Dear Mrs. Miller:

This letter will confirm our telephone conversation last week concerning
my request for space for a public heardng in Eureka.

T understand that you have reserved the Veterans Memorial Building at
11th and H Streetz for a one-to-two day prehearing conference to be con-
vened by a three-member Atomic Safety and Licensing Board at 9:30 a.m. on
June 3, 1980. The prehearing, which is in the matter of Pacific Gas and
Flectric Company's Humboldt Bay nuclear facility, may be attended by
approximately 50 persons.
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1 am attaching a diagram for your information which indicates the usual
arrangements for a conference of this type. Should you incur any costs
in setting up *he hall, please let me know immediately. My telephone
number is 202/634-1437; please call collect.

As T mentioned, we will be asking a local firm to assist us with a public
address system; I will give you as the contact.

Dr. Robert Lazo, chairmian of the licensing board, is most appreciative of
your assistance. It was a pleasure talking to you last week.

Sincerely,

Chase R. Stephens, Chief
Docketing and Service Branch
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bee: Dr. Lazo
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